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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

10th March 2017
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Achievement Assembly

This academic year we are focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies.  This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Keep Improving’.  Well done to the following children:

Reception  Lauren Otterson   Year 1: Muhammed Hussain 
Year 2:  William Morgan-Darnell 

Year 3: Ross Tasker  Year 4:  Finley Wressell  Year 5:  Raven Humphries, Harry Ray, Alisha Hall  Year 6: Aiden Hedley 
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 5 for best attendance this week!! 100% WOW!
Health and Safety

Please find below a BBC web-link that explains the new rules for car seats that has just come into effect. There is no need to replace existing car seats that conform to current standards; the advice only applies to newly purchase car seats.        http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-38182298
We need your board games and LEGO!
Thanks to your huge genorosity our book sale was a massive success and the children loved it!

Please could you look in the cupboards again and donate any board games or LEGO, that are no longer used, to our Breakfast Club.  All donations would be gratefully received.

Year 5 / 6 Mini Hockey Team

Huge congratulations to Portobello A and B team for both winning their groups in this week’s tournament!!  They will now go forward to the Gateshead Finals on Wednesday 15th March at Whickam School & Sports College.
Special Educational Needs – keeping you in the picture!
If a pupil is not making the progress that would be expected, the pupil and parent/carer will be involved as soon as possible. The school will discuss their concerns with the parent/carer and get the parent/carers views about:

· the pupil’s strengths and areas of difficulty 

· concerns that the parent/carer has

· agreed outcomes

· next steps

Following discussions with parents/carers we will then agree outcomes that the pupil will be working towards and the support or programmes of study that are needed to meet these outcomes. 

Concerns are not always based on academic progress but could also be linked to the social and emotional development of the child. Any concerns that school staff or parents raise in this area may lead to a further investigation by our SENCo, Miss Robson.  In some instances, involvement from outside services may be necessary. These include Behaviour Support Services, Emotional Wellbeing, Assessment from an Educational Psychologist or referrals to Speech and Language Therapy, Occupational Therapy or sensory teams including Vision and Hearing teams. 

Mothers’ Day Gift Shop

Look out for our Mother’s Day Gift Shop!  The gifts will be on sale shortly.  All items are £3 each and are ideal for Birthday and Mother’s Day presents.  All of the gifts are gift wrapped.   Watch this space!
Comic Relief Friday 24th March 2017
Red Nose Day is back and to celebrate Comic Relief this year the children have voted to have a ‘red non-uniform day and a whacky hair day!  During the day we will having a red nose hunt.  To help raise money for the charity we ask for a contribution of £1.  Red noses are on sale in the office and the School Council will be selling the red noses in school from Monday 20 March.  Thank you for all your support.  Portobello School Council
Book Fair
Thank you to everyone who supported our Book Fair.  We still have a number of books that need colleting and paying for please can this be done as soon as you can.  Thank you!
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